
GERMAN-AMERICAN NOTES IN BRIEF 

by Don Heinrich Tolzmann 

The Balch Institute, 123 S. Broad St., Phila. 19109, has a 
list of collections available for research, including microfilm 
runs of German newspapers. 

The Michigan Historical Collections at the University of 
Michigan has been presented with photographs, printed ma-
terials and mss. on the G-A community in Saginaw. 

Marie Berl-Lee of Forest Hills, New York has recently 
completed a novel, Late Days in March, and a volume of poetry, 
Schaumwein aus meinem Krug, both of which will soon be 
off the press. 

Dr. Heinz Kloss (Institut fiir deutsche Sprache) of Mann-
heim, Germany is compiling and editing a Handbuch der 
deutschen S prache in N ordamerika. 

Mr. Anton Rumpf, Dr. John Sinnema and Dr. Robert E. 
Ward are writing a book to be published during the Bicen-
tennial. It is titled: The German-Speaking Element of Greater 
Cleveland: A Cultural History. 

The Cleveland chapter of the Deutsch-Amerikanischer 
National-Kongress sponsored a "Symposium iiber deutsche 
Kultur in Amerika und Ohio" on October 13 at the German 
Central in Parma, Ohio, a suburb of Cleveland. Papers were 
presented by Dr. William I. Schreiber, Dr. John R. Sinnema,. 
Dr. LaVern J. Rippley, and Dr. Robert E. Ward. 

Errata in Volume 6 are: p. 55 (footnote le.), Lancaster 
(not Lancester); p. 62 (para. 2, 1. 1), July 30, 1863 (not 1864), 
p. 72 (last line), Verreist (not Vereist). 

Ad in Tri State Trader (Week of March 9, 1974): German 
Research. Professional Genealogist, Master's Degree German .. 
Philip K. Folsom, Box 11945, Salt Lake City 84111. 

German Family Research Made Simple by J. Konrad, 27 
pp., Mitneo, paperbound. Order from Summit Publications, 
P. 0. Box 222, Munroe Falls, Ohio 44262. Price: $3.00. 
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